Newburgh CE School & Nursery

Newsletter

15/10/2021



Dear Parents, Carers & Children

Covid-19: Thank you all for respecting the additional measures we have put in place following a number of cases of Covid-19 in school. We have always fully expected to encounter Covid-19 and the introduction of temporary additional measures is merely part of our action plan in the event of cases reaching a certain threshold. We intend to continue with these measures until after half term so we can monitor the impact of them. While it is a shame to return to class bubbles for now we believe this is the best way to limit contacts within school and protect our community. To our isolating families, take care of yourselves. Remote learning will be available to you as soon as you are well enough to participate.

Harvest Service: It is with sadness that we have decided to cancel the Harvest Service in church on Monday morning. We plan to film our Harvest Service instead and will this will be released to parents of Year 1 and 2 children as soon as possible.

Christmas Cards: The PTA Christmas card order forms are slowly making their way home in bags. This is an opportunity for your child/ren to create a festive (or not) design that can then be printed onto cards, gift tags, wrapping paper, mugs, gifts etc. All products purchased result in a donation to our PTA so please consider participating.

Dinners: Lancashire County Council have updated the dinner menu from after half term. Please see our <u>School Meals</u> page of the website for the options available and email choices to <u>bursar@newburgh.lancs.sch.uk</u> if your child would like school meals. Please do not leave this until the last minute so we can make sure enough food is available for everyone.

Flu Vaccinations: - these will now take place on Tuesday 2nd November.

Harvest Collection: Don't forget to bring produce in for the local foodbank from Monday to Wednesday next week.

Warmest Regards,

Rfire

Headteacher's Roll of Honour

Those children who have demonstrated both effort in school and the Gospel Value of Respect are:-

Team Crane

Harvey

Team Halton

Eliza

Team Lucas

Jemima

Team Rigby 3

Oscar

Team Rigby 4

Grace

Team Venables

Claire

Louis

Congratulations to the **APPLE FAMILY** for gaining the most points this week.

Times Table Rock Stars Leaderboard

Year 3 – Ava-Violet Year 4 – Samuel. S Year 5 – Macey Year 6 – Will

Next Week at Newburgh:-

<u>Dinners</u> – Week 3 (limited menu)

<u>Friday</u> – Non-uniform day for October birthdays. Break up for half term at 3.30pm. Return to school **2**nd **November 2021!**

Newburgh CE School & Nursery

Newsletter

15/10/2021



This week at Newburgh





Nursery made sandwiches and had a Forest School picnic like "Percy the Park Keeper"





Team Crane have made apple shrunken heads and paper aeroplanes to measure how far they can fly.





Team Halton finished their work on Kadinsky and moved on to Jackson Pollock

Newburgh CE School & Nursery

Newsletter

15/10/2021









Team Lucas followed instructions to wash a woolly mammoth and made fruit salad and rafts.





Team Rigby are working on cubist works of art and fronted adverbials.





Team Venables have created Mayan inspired clay models.